
 

   

 
Memorandum 
 
To:
 

 Parks and Recreation Committee 

From: Dean R. Gazza, Director of Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management  
   

Date: May 22, 2014 
 
Re:

 

 Informational:  Pierce Park Pavilion Project Update 

The bids for the Renovation and Addition to the Pierce Park Pavilion Project were opened on 
Wednesday, May 21, 2014.  The project includes the demolition of the existing exterior band 
shelter and construction of a new performance area and roof structure on the east side of the 
pavilion.   

Seven bids were received for the project.   Milbach Construction Services was determined to 
be the low bidder.  The base bid for the demolition of the existing exterior structure and 
construction of a new performance area and roof structure is $311,625.00.  It is the 
recommendation of the Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management Department to accept an 
alternate bid of $11,185.00 to upgrade the lighting for the open picnic area under the pavilion 
to LED fixtures to match the new renovations and also accept an alternate bid of $5,325.00 to 
update all the pavilion soffit lights to LED fixtures to match the new lighting planned for the 
new renovations.  In addition, we are recommending a 15% contingency on the base bid of 
$311,625.00 for a contract total with alternates to be $374,879.00.  A larger contingency is 
being recommended as no original drawings or specifications were available for this project.  
We performed as much due diligence as feasibly could have been completed without having 
these documents available. 

The Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management Department’s Capital Projects Fund 
includes a budget of $500,000 for this project.  The balance of the project budget will be used 
in 2014 to issue a separate contract to complete the necessary paving around the new addition 
to the pavilion to accommodate pedestrian and vehicular access.   

It is the recommendation of the Parks, Recreation and Facilities Management Department to 
award the contract to Milbach Construction Services for $374,879.00.  Construction will begin 
in late August/early September to allow the regularly scheduled activities in Pierce Park to 
take place this summer.  Substantial completion of the project is planned for the end of 2014, 
weather permitting.    

Please feel free to contact me at 832-5572 with any questions, or by email at 
dean.gazza@appleton.org.   
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